Information sharing with the child’s new setting.
To ensure that information is shared to fulfil the child’s development and needs. 

Transition Policy
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Policy statement
When children leave to attend another Early Years setting or School, we want children to join their new setting with the confidence that we have done our utmost; to let the new setting know about the child.  Starting a new setting can cause a lot of anxiety for the child and parent.  
This policy takes account the different needs and lives of all families and children that attend the Pre-school.  We understand that although we strive to offer a curriculum that welcomes all children, that some parents may feel that another setting would suit their family’s needs.  We understand that circumstances change like a new house which means that the Pre-school can no longer serve a purpose for the family.   Children reach an age to attend School and they will be going in to a Year R setting and again we shall strive to ensure the smooth transition.  

Parents must give the setting 4 weeks’ notice if they intend to leave the Pre-school.  The parent should notify the key person about the new setting which the child will be attending.

Procedures

The key person will fill out the Transitions booklet in order to:
· To provide consistency for the child and parent when attending a new setting.
· To involve families and practitioners in developing a picture of the child's learning and development.
· To share the child’s progress whilst at Merton Pre-school and share this with the new setting.
· To include the child’s likes and dislikes. (Child’s voice)
· To share a child’s achievements with the new setting, future settings and parents.
· Allow the new setting to build on what the child knows and can do.
The key person must discuss the transition with the parent, and no matter what type of transition the child and parent are experiencing the key person should communicate with the parent throughout.

The key person should telephone or arrange a meeting with the new setting, and discuss what the child has achieved and notify the new setting any concerns.

Transfer of confidential information

· The receiving school or setting will need to have a record of any safeguarding or child protection concerns that were raised in our setting and what was done about them.

· We will make a summary of the concerns to send to the receiving setting or school, along with the date of the last professional meeting or case conference. 

· Where a CAF has been raised in respect of any welfare concerns, we will pass the name and contact details of the lead professional on to the receiving setting or school.

· Where there has been a s47 investigation regarding a child protection concern, we will pass the name and contact details of the child’s social worker on to the receiving setting or school – regardless of the outcome of the investigation.

· We post or take the information to the school or setting, ensuring it is addressed to the setting or school’s designated person for child protection and marked as 'confidential’.
· We do not pass any other documentation from the child's personal file to the receiving setting or school.
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